NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

Please Take Notice That the Village Board of Trustees of the Village of Nassau, Rensselaer County, New York has scheduled a public hearing for the 11th of May, 2016 at 6:45 p.m. at the Village Hall, Village of Nassau, New York to consider renewal of the cable television franchise held by Time Warner Cable. 
The purpose of the hearing is to consider a Franchise Renewal Agreement which would supersede all pre-existing Time Warner Cable franchise agreements currently in effect in the Village of Nassau and which would renew Time Warner Cables cable television franchise for an additional fifteen (15) years and shall take effect and be in full force from and after the issuance of a Certificate of Conformation/order of approval by the PSC.


The Agreement, if approved by the Village Board, shall not take effect without prior approval of the New York State Public Service Commission. A copy of the Franchise Renewal agreement is available for public inspection at the office of the Village Clerk during normal business hours. Interested persons may file comments or objections with the New York State Public Service Commission, Three Empire Plaza, Albany, New York 12223. 








By the order of the Board of Trustees

Melissa Turner-Bulan







Nassau Village Clerk

Dated: May 2, 2016
